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SEM Committee Decision for the Regulatory Authorities in relation to Mod_06_23 (Final 

Recommendation FRR_06_23) 

 

Dear Esther, 

 

On 13 July 2023, the Modifications Committee submitted its Final Recommendation Report 

(FRR) with regard to Modification Proposal Mod_06_23 ‘SEMO Housekeeping 2023’ in 

accordance with Paragraph B.17.18.1 of Part B of the SEM Trading and Settlement Code 

(TSC). The Modification Proposal Mod_06_23 was submitted to the Modifications Committee by 

SEMO on 8 June 2023 and discussed and voted on at Meeting 117 on 22 June 2023. 

 

This housekeeping modification was raised by SEMO to carry out minor adjustments to the Code. 

These changes as suggested by SEMO will have no impact on the actual intent of the legal 

drafting and will provide transparency and consistency throughout the code. This modification will  

- Remove current text in paragraph F.2.7.2 (FNDDS calculation for DSU units) and will replace 

it with ‘intentionally blank’; this paragraph was introduced in 2017 but then superseded by the 

implementation of Mod_17_19. Since then, the FNDDS calculation is no longer carried out 



nor required therefore SEMO is proposing removing it from the T&SC and also from the 

Variable list in the Glossary. 

- Remove redundant article ‘the’ in F.10.1.4   

- Correct reference numbers in paragraphs 2.7.1 and 2.7.2 - AP04 ‘Transaction , submission 

and validation’ 

 

The RAs note that this Modification was recommended for approval on a unanimous basis by 

the Modifications Committee on 22 June 2023.  

 

Considering the above, and in accordance with Paragraph B.17.20 of the Code, the SEM 

Committee directs that a Modification, as set out in Appendix 1 of FRR_06_23, is implemented 

on a Settlement Day basis on the second Settlement Day following publication of the RAs’ 

decision. 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Kevin Hagan                                                   Leigh Greer 

Manager                                                           Manager                                

Wholesale Electricity Markets                        Wholesale Electricity Markets                                                 

Commission for Regulation of Utilities         Utility Regulator 

 

(Sent by email with no signature) 

 

 

 


